Town of Kensington
Board of Selectmen
95 Amesbury Road
Thursday
December 22, 2016
Meeting Minutes
6:00pm

In Attendance: Norman DeBoisbriand, Bob Wadleigh, Peter Merrill
Norman called the meeting to order at 6pm, Bob seconded, all in favor.

Peter motioned to go into nonpublic session at 6:00pm, Bob seconded, all in favor.
Non-Public Session- RSA91A:3, Il (a) Norman motioned to leave nonpublic, Bob seconded, all in favor, Norman motioned to seal
the nonpublic minutes, Peter seconded, all in favor.

Peter stated that the police trailer has been mostly cleaned out and the dumpster is full and can be removed. Kathy will contact Chris
to remove the dumpster tomorrow.

He also showed the board a quote from Dell that Lars had forwarded to him for the server for the town. Tim from the police
department’s IT was asked to look for the same type of server so that the board has a comparable price comparison. The quote for
just the system was $4747.59.

Peter did some research on the Japanese Knotweed that is growing down the side Amesbury Road and causing some sight distance
issues. He found that Michigan had program ideas for how to remove the weed. He is going to see if the Conservation Commission
might want to get in involved with this issue as it is spreading through town. They might have some ideas on grants to help with the
expense of getting rid of it.

Norman will be calling Gutter King tomorrow to schedule a time for them to install the gutters on the addition. He also stated that
Donna Carter has asked him about the handicap ramp for the park and the board will be looking into a solution. The board will be
formulating a letter to the Park Trustees to indicate their thoughts on the sign rentals and the brick fundraising at the park.

Jim Janke will be called to look into the issue in the police department with the electric heating mat.

The walkway in the attic area still needs to be completed and the board has most of the supplies to complete the job, Peter and
Norman will be getting bids for the project.

Norman made a motion to adjourn at 7:35pm, seconded by Bob, all in favor.
Respectfully Submitted,

Kathleen T Felch



